 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

August 14, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Absent


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 7/10/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Judy and seconded by Hans.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in August 2018.
American Electric Power                                                       37.82
June Street Lighting Partial                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
August Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
August Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
August Clerk 
FIA Card Services



      145.24
Maintenance Supplies
Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
August Mowing

Speedway




        42.85
Fuel Village Truck

Postmaster




        54.00
PO Box Annual Rent

Harold Raines




      200.00
Grave Opening

Hauter Landscaping



      250.00
Grave Opening

Village of Bolivar




      575.00
Police Patrol

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for August was made by Gayle and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Sandy Worley asked if the homes listed as National Historic Landmarks are listed individually, stating if they were a tax break is available to the homeowner.  Scott said they were listed individually and that she should contact the Ohio Historic Preservation Office for details on how to apply.

Holly from ZCA said the Village website is missing several monthly minutes. Scott said he would talk with Mark.  Patty also said she will check with Mark to see if he is missing any of the minutes.  

There was a discussion on the air B&B issue.  Joe Cline stated a definition of an air B&B is needed before any action can be taken.  He asked if any of the businesses in the Village advertise as air B&B’s.  Gayle said the Cider Mill and the Gary Gergley house advertise on air B&B.
Scott said the Zoning opinion of the Planning Commission is to suggest a business obtain a conditional use permit when using the property as an air B&B.  This would allow the owner to explain their desired use of the property specifically and would require they abide by the Zoning Ordinance.  Scott said the process requires a public hearing and is a fair process uniquely designed for each individual and would result in a very detailed specific use of the property listed in the permit.  
Gayle stated any conditional use permit would still have to abide by the Zoning Ordinance.  Scott said the conditional use permit could relieve the owner of certain zoning requirements, but if the permit is not followed to the conditions detailed in the permit, the owner would lose the permit.  

Joe felt the Zoning Ordinance is not always enforced uniformly.  Scott invited Joe to the next Planning Commission meeting to hear how the process works and stated the Zoning in the Village is indeed enforced uniformly.
Joe Cline stated he is not happy at all with the Village’s choice of chip and seal over paving.  He said he understands
cost is the issue but said the chip and seal is a mess and he will need to power wash his home to keep

the road dirt off because of the dust. 

Fiscal:

Patty said there was an oversight in the extension of Harold Raines contract for grave services.  She asked council to
extend Ordinance 2016-03 retroactive back to January 1, 2018 for a two-year period ending December 31, 2019.  The ordinance has no changes. 

Hans made a motion to extend Ordinance 2016-03 from January 1, 2018 ending December 31, 2019.  The motion was seconded by Judy.  Roll Call: All yes. 
Street Committee: 
David and Scott reported that Jim Beam has removed several of the trees and shrubs that were blocking the line of sight for drivers on Michael Lane.  They said there is still additional removal required and they will be working on this over the next few weeks to ensure the zoning violation is satisfied. 

Scott discussed the progress of the water runoff problem on Michael and Hickory Lanes.  He said the water rushes down Michael Lane and sometimes overwhelms the drains.  The water also rushes down Hickory Lane onto Michael Lane further overwhelming the drains. Scott said the drains are clear now but still may not handle the amount of water rushing into them.  He is talking with the Hickory Lane residents about their need to make improvements to the drain at the intersection of Hickory and Michael Lane.    
Safety Committee:
David and Mark Gaynor installed the street monitor on the north end of the Village.   It is operating and collecting data that can be used to better place the police patrol.  David said they are working on a pole to install the second monitor.  

Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
There was a joint PC and HPC meeting held on August 8th with Nathan Bevil of the Ohio Historic Preservation Office attending.  
Scott said the Planning Commission is working on Zoning violations on a case by case basis.  He said the process is to send a Notice of Violation Warning first to give the homeowner a chance to correct the violation.  If necessary, a Notice of Violation Citation will then be sent with a 30-day period to allow for compliance.  The process ends with legal action.  
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.

Mayor’s Notes:
Hans commented that the ramp to the Bimeler house is in need of landscaping.  Scott said he would talk with Jon Elsasser to see if there are funds to landscape.  

Scott presented the Resolution for adoption of the Stark-Tuscarawas-Wayne Joint Waste Management District’s amended draft Solid Waste Management Plan.  There was a brief discussion concerning the tipping fee charges. 

USACE project is gearing up.  Scott and Jon Elsasser met with the engineers and a lot of the same people who worked on the Bolivar dam will be on the project team for Zoar.  Aaron Smith will be passing the lead Project Engineer to Rebecca Bennett.  Scott met with Rebecca and found her to be a good communicator and highly qualified.   Jon and Scott both pitched the access/walkway idea over the levee to the towpath for use of all the excess dirt resulting from the project.  Scott commented that the chip and seal on 1st Street is temporary and to stabilize the street.  He said the USACE will pave the street after the levee project is completed and will also be asked to widen it approximately 2 feet.  Judy asked if the ballfield would be replaced after completion of the levee.  The fate of the ballfield is unknown at this time, but Scott and Judy agreed the Village needs recreational areas.
Scott presented council with a letter from the Bolivar VFD requesting donations for EMS GO PACKS designed to protect EMS when entering an area with an active shooter.  Judy stated she would like to see BVFD look for a federal grant for funding.  She said our local schools will be protected with armed staff this year and commented it is a good idea but possibly early at this point as EMS will not be allowed in the area until a final all clear is made. 

Council tabled the discussion. 

Resolution 2018-08: Resolution approving the draft amended Solid Waste Management Plan.  Motion to suspend rules and regulation made by Hans and seconded by Judy.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency to meet the deadline for submission made by Judy and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes except Hans who cast a no vote.  
Meeting adjourned by Joe and Judy.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
